ASCC Club Meeting

Date: December 11, 2007
Location: Kartbahn, Bayer’s Lake

Called to Order Time: 19:17
Number in Attendance:  
Executive Members: 

President – Bill Anwyll

Vice President – Umberto LoPresti (absent)
Secretary – Jason Smith
Treasurer – Kevin Doubleday (absent)
Website – Gordon Sleigh

Solo Committee –

Jason Smith

George Shepard
Scott Harrod
Colin W. 
Neil MacInnis 
Rally Director – Ian Pearce

Race Director – Debbie Miller

Jason Smith read the 2006 minutes.  There were no objections.

Motion to accept the 2006 minutes by Ian Pearce, seconded by Marc Morin.  The motion passed.

Membership Report:  
143 members this year.  
Financial Report:
$9,242 – in the club’s bank account + cheque for $800
$1,667 PayPal – deposit only

Rally:

Get notes from Ian

Race Report: We had our usual 2 driving schools this year.  The incentive program to bring new racers seems to have worked. We hope to continue it next year.  We will continue run the two driving schools and two races at AMP.
AutoSlalom:

We held most of our events at airfields this year (Digby & Greenfield).  We had two events at SSW and two at AMP.  We had to pay for all our lots this year, but it seems like we are at least breaking even.  We hope that next year more members will make the trek from Halifax to these airfields for some of the best autoslalom in the region.

SoloSprint:

We had 2 SoloSprints this year, both held at AMP.  The SoloSprint School was postponed due to heavy rain and flooding between turns 5-6 at AMP.  Both events were well attended, as were many lapping days.

Presidents Report:

Get report from Bill.

Presidents Trophy:

Jason Smith received the Presidents Trophy this year for his work on the AutoSlalom Committee and as the club Secretary.
Chris Ward would like to make note that a founding member of ASCC passed away last week.  Allen Redden.

Radify the motions of the executive for 2007
Brian Jaris made the motion
Scott Harrod seconded the motion.

Motion passed.

Nominations:

Bill A. is the President for 2008
Umberto is the Vice President for 2008
Jason S. is the Secretary for 2008
Colin W. is the Treasurer for 2008
George S. is appointed Member at Large

AMP Report:

Last year we changed how AMP was being done.  We created a project committee to organize maintenance and building at AMP, with 2 bike racers and 2 car racers.  They prioritized what needed to be done to the track.  It worked out very well, curbing was added, the track was painted, and the sound system was sort of upgraded.  The marshal stands were all added by AMCRA & ASCC.

There is a stand to be built near turn 11 by the Canfield clan.  The marshal stands cost $750 to build, and can be used for advertising. 

Umberto would like to nominate Chris Ward for honorary membership.  Ian Pearce seconded the motion.  We will be voted upon in March.

DynoMight, provided free calendars, pens and other things.  Along with 3 free tuning sessions for prizes.

Swap shop:

Motion to Adjourn Time: 20:01
First Motion:  George S.
Second Motion:  Brian Jarvis
Jason Smith


ASCC Secretary

